
Kimberly School District #414 

REGULAR BOARD MEETING FY23 

THURSDAY, OCTOBER 20, 2022

ITEM #9-6 

2ND  READING REVISION TO POLICY 2311 – CURRICULAR MATERIALS

*************************************************************** 

During the last legislative session Idaho Code was revised that defined “Curricular Materials” for 

Idaho School Districts. Utilizing the ISBA policy and the draft Twin Falls School District policy on 

the matter I am recommending revisions to policy 2311 Curricular Materials which aligns with 

the spirit of the law. Specifically designating that curricular materials are those textbooks, 

instructional materials, software, audio/visual media, and internet resources that are provided 

by the district. Instructors are continuously utilizing other resources for such things as current 

events and digital media to enhance their curriculum which the proposed policy has defined as 

“supplemental materials.” Additionally, I have added verbiage that our district has no control 

over the curricular materials utilized in dual credit courses as that is selected by the provider.  

Recommendation: It is recommended that the Kimberly School Board of Trustees approve the 

2nd  Reading of Revision of Policy 2311 Curricular Materials.  


